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East Hempfield Township

Traffic Commission Minutes 

Date and Time:  June 21, 2017                6:15 p.m.

Commission members in attendance:  Scott Russell, John Bingham and Chief Skiles.

Others present: Robert Krimmel, Jon Beck and Cindy Schweitzer.
Absent:  G. Edward LeFevre.
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Mr. Russell, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Public Comment: 
Old Business: 
The Crossings at Conestoga – Chris Bauer, McMahon Associates reviewed the analysis of the traffic count data on Farmingdale Road.  He reviewed possible traffic calming features that could be added to Farmingdale Road but also stressed that changes to Farmingdale could also impact traffic flow to/from the other streets.  Mr. Bauer also provided the Commission with a scope of work to delve into possible future improvements to the traffic flow of Farmingdale Road in the future.  Mr. Bauer was instructed to provide a cost estimate for his scope of work.  The Commission decided for the convenience of the residents of the Farmingdale Road area to move the public meeting to the church at the corner of Farmingdale Road and Marietta Avenue.  Contact will be made with the church and a September meeting scheduled.  Residents will be advised when plans have been finalized. 
Mr. Krimmel noted that LCSWMA is willing to look at assisting the Township in adding speed tables to the trail crossing areas on Farmingdale Road.  Mr. Krimmel will move forward with preliminary design and cost options. 
New Business: 
264 Broad Street owner – The owner inquired with staff about the possibility of adding a 4-way stop sign at E and A Streets in Landisville.  The resident was not present at the meeting but the Commission felt a review was warranted.  Motioned by Chief Skiles, seconded by Mr. Bingham and unanimously carried to authorize the traffic engineer to study the alley intersections in Landisville and provide the Commission with his recommendations. 
2100 Block, Columbia Avenue – Officer Spitler presented his report to the Commission which outlined the police departments concerns about the high accident rate in this area (30 accidents with 18 reportable).  Officer Spitler suggested restrictions on the use of the center turn lane.  Discussion was held regarding the potential impact to area businesses along this area of the corridor should changes be initiated.  Officer Spitler was thanked for his initiative in preparing a very comprehensive report to share with the Commission.  Mr. Russell expressed concern about creating an unconventional turning lane movement and Mr. Bingham noted concern regarding impact to local businesses.  The Commission agreed to authorize staff and the traffic engineer to provide a letter to Bob Bini, Director of Transportation Planning outlining the Township’s concerns based on the traffic incidents in this area and encourage the County to move forward with the necessary traffic studies to allow the County to design traffic solutions/projects to be formalized. 
Pending: 
Church Street curve/road surface – Chief Skiles responds to the notation in the PennDOT letter regarding local enforcement indicating that enforcement of speed on a curve is impossible.  He also indicated that there are no crashes when the road is dry, only when wet.  The Commission requested staff to do additional traffic counts over a 7 day period in order to gather additional speed data.  The information will be summarized and a letter sent back to PennDOT to request additional consideration to address the wet roadway concerns. 

Minutes: 

Motioned by Chief Skiles seconded by Mr. Bingham and unanimously carried to approve the May 17, 2017 minutes as presented.   

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm by the unanimous consent of the Commission.       










Submitted by 
Robert Krimmel, 
                 

Township Manager/Secretary      
